
CLRC Finance Committee 
April 19, 2007
CLRC Headquarters
2:00 p.m.
Present: Tom French (SU Barclay Law Library), Chair; Maureen Kays (Bond, Schoeneck & King); Robert O’Boyle (OCC) Courtney Lee (CLRC); Penelope Klein (CLRC), Liaison.

Excused:   Elizabeth Elkins (SUNY ESF), Treasurer; Mary Lou Caskey (Mid York Library System)
Tom French called the meeting to order at 2:05 p.m. 
1.
Minutes of the February 14, 2007 Finance Committee Meeting
The minutes were approved as written.  Moved (Rob O’Boyle), seconded and approved.
2.
Check & Deposit Register ending March 31, 2007
The Committee reviewed the Register.  Questions included:

· What is Gulf Creek Associates?  It is the company of Ruth Hopkins who conducted a workshop on mentoring for CLRC.
· What is candy for legislators?  Every year, CLRC presents small boxes of chocolate to legislators during Library Day.  The boxes carry a marketing and advocacy message.  

· What is Bulletproof Linux?  It is the company of Christopher Hawkins, our IT consultant.

The Committee recommended that the Financial Reports be sent to the Board for approval.  Moved (Maureen Kays), seconded and approved.
3. The CLRC & Grant Financial Reports ending March 31, 2007
· Courtney gave a full account of the financial reports, including variances over $1,000.  Most of these have been discussed previously.  New variances included:
· The HLSP grant.  Penelope explained that the HLSP is being spent down in anticipation of the new grant year. 
· Delivery.  We have a $4,000 variance because UPS CampusShip costs considerably less than courier charges.

The Committee recommended that the Financial Reports be sent to the Board for approval.  Moved (Maureen Kays), seconded and approved.
4.
Old Business 
None
5. New Business
a. 2007-2008 Budget.  
· Penelope discussed the preliminary budget that had been distributed prior to the meeting.  There were no changes to the budget.  The Committee asked the following:
· Personnel costs.  The Committee agreed with the 4% raises for all staff.  It was suggested that Penelope review health care costs in the next two years.

· Credit card setup.  The Committee discussed the credit card setup and agreed that CLRC needs to have this facility.

· The Council of Community Services.  The Committee agreed that CLRC should join the Council to take advantage of its services and employee benefits.

· Computers.  The Committee recommends that new staff computers be leased, not purchased.  

The Committee recommended that the Budget be sent to the Board for approval.  Moved (Rob O’Boyle)/S/A. 


b.  Dues Structure
· There was a brief discussion about CLRC dues and how they and the criteria for membership could be made more attractive to different types of libraries.  The Committee will consider the discussion document that was distributed at the meeting and continue the discussion at the May meeting.
Meeting adjourned at 3:35 p.m.
Next Meeting:  May 17 at 2 p.m. at CLRC.
Respectfully Submitted,
Penelope J.M. Klein

Executive Director
